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CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 
City Commission Agenda Memo #15-0822 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
 
 
 

TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the 
Fort Lauderdale City Commission 

 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 

 
DATE: June 16, 2015 

 
TITLE:        Motion to Approve a Second Extension and Amendment for Annual 

Concrete and Brick Paver Contract - Straightline Engineering Group, LLC  
 

 
 

Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve the second extension and 
amendment to the annual concrete and brick paver contract with Straightline Engineering 
Group, LLC (Straightline), in substantially the form attached, to renew for one additional 
year and increase the contract amount by $100,000.  
 
Background 
On August 19, 2014 (CAM 14-0850) the City Commission approved a one-year renewal of 
the annual concrete and brick paver contract with Straightline in the amount of $236,946. 
The contract allows for two additional one year extensions. This is a unit price contract for 
the purpose of repairing damaged sidewalks and installing Americans with Disabilities Act 
sidewalk ramps citywide when needed. To date, staff has encumbered and/or expensed 
approximately $228,443 for needed repairs. As such, staff is seeking approval to increase 
the contract amount by $100,000 (from $236,946 to $336,946) based on issued task orders 
and projected work, and extend the contract for one additional year.  
 
Resource Impact 
There will be a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $100,000.  

 

Funds available as of June 5, 2015 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 
INDEX NAME 

(Program) 

OBJECT CODE/  
SUB-OBJECT 

NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Object Code) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE  

(Object Code) 

PURCHASE 
AMOUNT 

331-P11762.331-6599 

Concrete and 
Paver 

Maintenance  
Capital Outlay/  
Construction $704,259 $125,196  $100,000 

   
PURCHASE TOTAL → $100,000 
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Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan initiative, included within the 
Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal City. 

 Objective 3: Improve pedestrian, bicyclist, and vehicular safety. 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale Vision Plan 2035: We Are 
Connected. 
 
Attachment 
Exhibit 1 – Straightline Contract Amendment 
 
 

Prepared by:  James Hemphill, Sr. Procurement Specialist 

    Linda Blanco, Administrative Assistant I 

 
Department Director: Hardeep Anand, Public Works 
 
 
 
 


